
 

MINISTRY OF ENVIRONMENT , SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT AND 

CLIMATE CHANGE 
NOTICE UNDER THE ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION ACT 

 
NOTICE FOR PUBLIC INSPECTION OF DECISION ON EIA APPLICATION 

 

 Notice is hereby given under Section 23 (5) of the Environment Protection Act 2002 that the 

Minister of Environment, Solid Waste Management and Climate Change has approved the issue 

of an EIA Licence for the following undertakings: 

 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION PROJECT 

SITE 
PROPONENT DATE OF EIA 

LICENCE 
Proposed Coastal Protection and 

Rehabilitation Works at 

Residence Hotel  

Belle Mare in 

the district of  

Flacq 

Belle Mare Beach 

Development Co. Ltd 

29 November 

2019 

Proposed Extension of Azuri 

Village for a Residential 

Development under PDS and a 

Golf Course 

Haute Rive in 

the district of  

Rivière du 

Rempart 

Haute Rive Holdings Ltd 

and Haute Rive PDS Co 

Ltd 

29 November 

2019 

 

 A copy of the above EIA Licence is available for inspection during normal working hours (i.e 

08:45 to 12:00 hrs and 12:30 to 16.00 hrs) at the Resource Centre of the Department of 

Environment, Ground Floor, Ken Lee Tower, Cnr Barracks & St Georges Streets, Port Louis. 

 

The conditions attached to the EIA Licences may be inspected at this Ministry’s website on the 

following address: http://environment.govmu.org  

         

 

 

                                                                 

             Director of Environment                                                                   

Department of Environment                                                                         

Ministry of Environment, Solid Waste 

Management and Climate Change                                                                

 

04 December 2019 

http://environment.govmu.org/

